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An article in The New York Times describes the findings of a report filed in federal court in
Manhattan by partner Mylan Denerstein in her role as court-appointed NYPD Monitor. The
report found that NYPD anti-crime units continued to make unlawful stops, frisks, and
searches in 2023, and that supervisors failed to rein in the unlawful activity.

Mylan was appointed in 2022 to serve as the independent NYPD Monitor to oversee a
court-ordered reform process. She is Co-Chair of the Gibson Dunn Public Policy Practice
Group and Co-Partner in Charge of the firm’s New York office.

https://www.nytimes.com/2025/02/04/nyregion/the-persistent-problem-of-stop-and-
frisk.html
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